CITY OF LAKE BRONSON

COUNCIL MINUTES

NOVEMBER 22, 2011
The special meeting of the Lake Bronson City Council was called to order by Mayor Patricia Nerguson at 5:30 p.m. on Tuesday, November 22, 2011.  The meeting was considered special as it is was not held on the regular meeting date of Monday, November 21, 2011.  Regular meeting items were discussed. 
Present were Council Members Jim Erickson, Greg Sandahl, Bobby Schmiedeberg, Joyce Storeby and Mayor Patricia Nerguson.

Absent none.

Also present were Darlene Brown, Michael Augustson, Mark Wilson, Czeh, Pederson & Wilson, CPAs and Megan Hanson, City Clerk.
Storeby made a motion, seconded by Schmiedeberg, and carried out unanimously to approve the agenda.
Mark Wilson, CPA with Czeh, Pederson & Wilson, was in to answer some financial questions for the council.  Wilson explained some of the items from the 2010 financial statements which he prepared.  There was discussion about the budget, reserves and the water project.
Michael Augustson was in with a check for his water bill.  He expressed his disappointment in the water rates and the water project.  The clerk reported water shut-offs for the month.
Schmiedeberg made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to approve the October 17, 2011 and October 26, 2011 Minutes.

The council had open discussion.  The city will need to advertise the Maintenance Worker position again as things did not work out for hiring Ron Careme as an independent contractor.  The council would like to advertise for two weeks in the North Star News and the Kittson County Enterprise and set a deadline of December 15, 2011.  They would like the clerk to list the benefits of the job, such as insurance and paid time off, in the advertisement.  The Maintenance Worker will be paid an hourly wage every two weeks.  Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to advertise the Maintenance Worker position as 32 hours per week with a starting pay of $12.50/hour.  
The council discussed cutting the clerk’s hours to 32 per week.  They would like for her to be paid an hourly wage every two weeks rather than salary twice per month with the first pay period being Thursday, December 15, 2011 and then every two weeks after that.  She would be able to keep her benefits which include health insurance, paid holidays and paid time off.  Erickson made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to cut the City Clerk position to 32 hours per week at her same hourly rate of pay with the same benefits effective December 1, 2011.
The council discussed reducing their pay for attending meetings.  Erickson made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to pay each Council Member and the Mayor $75 for each meeting attended effective January 1, 2012.  
CP Rail had hired Neaton Brothers to do some hydro-seeding in town.  Someone from Neaton Brothers had called and talked to the clerk about using the fire hydrants to fill their trucks.  The clerk instructed them to not use the hydrants as they had been winterized, but told them they could fill at the shop and mark their usage for billing.  Apparently they did use a fire hydrant and it will now need to be winterized again.  The clerk will bill them for the water used, the RV anti-freeze and the labor to winterize.

There is something wrong with the valve for the bulk water filling station.  Someone will call Sollund Plumbing to have them repair the valve.

The council discussed having a fire hydrant by Walter Braget’s place.  No action was taken on the matter.

Storeby asked about the bill last month for the inventory photos.  The clerk reported that she had sent a letter and has not heard anything from them.  Storeby also asked about the nuisance issues.  The clerk stated that she has not heard from anyone at the Sheriff’s Department.
Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to move the skating rink to Main Street where the recycling bin used to be.  
People have been putting garbage in the dumpster by the city shop.  After Anderson Sanitation empties it tomorrow it will be brought over to the school and left upside down until it is needed.
The water and sewer policy was discussed.  The Mayor stated that she does not want to be responsible for the past due water and sewer balance for the grocery store that is owed by Tom and Pat Stallock.  Storeby asked about the grocery store and if loan payments had been made.  The Mayor stated that she has made the monthly loan payments for September, October and November.  She stated that she will be making the payments and will bring in a copy of the lease agreement with Stallocks.  She would like for Lake Bronson Market to have its own account and for the city to collect the past due amount from Stallocks.  Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to open a new water and sewer account for Lake Bronson Market.

The council reviewed the claims list for bills.  The clerk reported one addition to the list to DVS Renewal for $42.75 for registration for the city truck, bringing the total amount of claims to $5,518.61.  Fire Department bills totaled $4,705.75.  Erickson made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to approve the claims list and pay bills.

Schmiedeberg briefly discussed a cost analysis for heating and lights that Ottertail Power Company is working on for the city buildings.  The city may be able to save money by switching out some lights and using off peak heating.  Schmiedeberg will have more information once the analysis is complete.       
The council did not receive any bids for the 2003 John Deere.  Erickson made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to keep the 2003 John Deere.
Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Schmiedeberg, and carried out unanimously to approve the 2012 Liquor Licenses for American Legion Post #315, Maverick Bar and Farmers Union Oil Company.  Storeby abstained from voting.

Schmiedeberg made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to approve the 2012 Site Use Agreement with LSS for the Senior Nutrition Program.

Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Schmiedeberg, and carried out unanimously to approve a water and wastewater agreement with Shaun Jevne who will receive $150 per month for his services.  The clerk will send copies of the agreement to MN Department of Health and MN Pollution Control Agency.  

Erickson made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to adjourn to the next regular scheduled council meeting at 5:30 p.m. on Monday, December 19, 2011. 
___________________________________
Megan Hanson, City Clerk    
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